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Constant – noun - 
a quantity that does not change 

Constant - adjective –  
ocurring continuously over a period of time 
 
 

                Wear Red for Love  
 

We raised an amazing 

        £206.74 
for school funds.  Thank you all for your amazing 

generosity and sharing the love. 
 
 

 

All Saints’ C of E Primary School 
Upper Beulah Hill, Upper Norwood, London SE19 3LG 

Tel: 0208 771 9388      Fax: 020 8653 5466 

Email: admin@allsaintsschool.croydon.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Mrs Josephine Copeland MA                  All Believing, All Achieving  

Dear Parents/Carers                    1st March 2024 – Week 26 

 

                                                                                           

 

 

 

 

     

                 YR2 Hummingbirds Class - Science 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hummingbird Class have been learning about how Arctic animals have adapted to suit their natural  

their natural habitat.  We explored how ‘blubber’ in arctic animals helps to keep them warm in freezing 

conditions.  Children used lard on their gloved hands to represent this special layer of fat and placed their      

hands on ice, representing the Arctic.  We compared it to a gloved hand without lard.  We then rated how                                                                                  
cold it felt on a scale of 0-10.  We immediately observed that our hands felt warmer with the layer of 
lard around them. 
 

                                            
 
 
 

‘Jesus said to him, if you can believe, all things are possible to him who 
believes.’ Mark 9:23 

 

Year 6 Offer day on St David’s Day! 
The first of March is St David’s Day but also it is offer day for our Year 6 children.   
We hope you have received the outcomes you hoped for and you are all happy.   
However, please do speak with the class teachers or Mrs King if you have any  
queries about your offers. 
 
 

                                                                    Punctuality 

Be on time and arrive before 9! We want all pupils to be part of morning worship and not 

miss out on learning! 

 



                    Mother’s Day Lunch  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

             

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

                World Book Day 
     
                            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

             

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
The school is hosting a Mother’s Day lunch                                                         We are celebrating World 
for Mum/Aunts/Grandmas/Big sisters/Carers on               Book Day on Thursday 7th  

Friday 8th March.  It is an opportunity for you     March.  Children are    

to come in and enjoy lunch with your                                                                    encouraged to come to  

child/children and for us to thank you for                    school dressed as their  

the hard work you do!                                                                                               favourite book character.   

Booking via the Schoolgateway app is                                    We love the homemade, creative costumes 

required, TODAY is the last day to book.                                 and a chance to share our LOVE of reading.                                                                                    

Times will be sent out                                                                 All pupils will receive a small book token to   

next week.  use in bookshops.  

                 

 

                  Introducing our New MHST Practitioner    

 Jasmine is an Emotional Wellbeing Practitioner, and will be based at All Saints 

                                        on Wednesday mornings.  She has experience of working with children and  

                                        families in primary and secondary schools, and will be supporting us to continue 

                                        promoting emotional wellbeing at All Saints. 

                                        Jasmine will be using evidence based, low intensity intervention for children who 

                                        present with anxiety, low mood and behaviour difficulties.  She will work with 

                                        parents and carers to achieve their child’s goals and support parents with  

                                        strategies to practice with their child.  Jasmine will be holding some weekly  

workshops which will focus on low mood, anxieties, routines and transactions, amongst other things.  

Jasmine is looking forward to being part of the All Saints community.     

Workshops: 

13th March – Helping your child understand/manage big emotions (low mood) 

20th March – Helping your child with fears and worries 

27th March – Dealing with difficult behaviours   

    

          

 

                                                                      Pygmy Owl Assembly     

                         

 

 

 

 

 

          

          

           

 

     Year 6 Owl Class shared their understanding of what Lent means to Christians and some tips about  
                        how to get through this special season while drawing closer to God. 
                       The key message was to keep the faith strong and resist temptations. 
 

         

  



 

The new National Attendance target is now 93.4% and we are currently 93.1% for the year so far. 
We are really happy about this, but there is always room for improvement! 
 

“What does the Lord require from you, but to do justice, love kindness and to walk humbly with your God.”  (Micah 6:8)         

 

 

          

 

                   

  

 

   

       
 

 

                       

 

    

  

 

 

 

 

             

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

With Every Blessing! 

Josephine Copeland 

Headteacher 

 

 

Stars of the Week 

     Nursery 
Butterflies Class 

Ivan & 
Damilore 

Reception  
Giraffes Class 

Jasnoor & 
Roham 

Year 1  
 Dolphin Class 

Logan & 
Amelia 

Year 2 
Hummingbirds Class 

Yakub & 
Ezra 

Year 3  
Orangutan Class 

Yoshi & 
Ameliya 

Year 4 
Cheetahs Class 

Jai & 
Mila 

Year 5 
Whales Class 

Aeneas & 
Nima 

Year 5  
Panda Class 

Hashmin & 
Shakirah 

Year 6  
Pygmy Owls Class 

Aiyra & 
Miralda 

Attendance & Punctuality – 93.6% 
Well done everyone! Let’s keep pushing for 100% 

 Class % Lates Winner 

NUR Butterflies  84.9% 3 
 

 
Congratulations 
to Pandas who 
achieved 98.1% 
this week. 
Which class can 
be the first to 
achieve 100% 
attendance this 
half-term? 
 
 

 

REC Giraffes 94.8% 4 

YR1 Dolphins 95.5% 7 

YR2 Hummingbirds 92.9% 6 

YR3 Orangutans 94.1% 11 

YR4 Cheetahs 92.6% 1 

YR5 Whales 95.7% 7 

YR5 Pandas 98.1% 8 

YR6 Pygmy Owls 91.5% 4 

             Dates for the Diary  

• 7th March – World Book Day 

• 8th March 9.10am – Panda Class Assembly 

• 8th March – Mother’s Day Lunch (booking by 1st March is required vis Schoolgateway App) 

• 15th March 9.10am – Whales Class Assembly 

• 15th March – Red Nose Day 

• 19th March – Parents’ Evening 

• 20th March – Parents’ Evening 

• 22nd March 9.10am – Cheetah Class Assembly 

• 27th March – Easter Hat Parade 

• 28th March – School finishes for the end of term at 1.00pm for the Easter Break! 

• 15th April – INSET Day 

• 16th April – School reopens for pupils – Back to School 
 

Attendance 
Please be reminded that we need to see medical evidence if your child’s attendance is below 90%. 
We need to see any texts, emails or appointment cards for any appointments your child has either 
during the school day or when they are off ill.  These can be shown to the office staff, emailed or 

handed in at the office. 
 


